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I am here today to speak out against the Governor’s proposed cuts to funding for the CT Commission on Cultural and Tourism. CCT has taken significant reductions and additional cuts will have a widespread impact on a broad spectrum of arts and cultural organizations. Grants money is often used to leverage other funding and provides a stabilizing influence to our rich arts and culture resources across the state. 

The arts and cultural industry is a sector of the economy just like any other with workers who pay taxes, mortgages, rent and contribute in other ways to the economy. But the importance of the arts extends well beyond economics. The arts expand our horizons, unleash creativity and build social bonds. During this period of unsettling change, the arts can provide us with pleasure and comfort, while also challenging us to see the world in new ways.
Ten million new jobs in the next decade will be in the "creative class," according to economist Richard Florida. These are jobs that involve imagination and ingenuity which are best developed by experiencing the arts.
Arts businesses are small businesses


More than one in three full-time artists -- nearly 690,000 workers -- is self-employed, compared with less than 10 percent of the labor force.  Artists are entrepreneurs and sole proprietors, the very definition of small business.
According to the U.S. Small Business Administration, any organization with average annual revenues of less than $7 million qualifies as a small business.  With 100,000 nonprofit arts and culture organizations in U.S. (according to Americans for the Arts), many arts organizations are operating on the scale of small business, generating revenue in their communities. 
The arts and culture sector 
A recent study released by the National Governors Association titled Arts & the Economy: Using Arts and Culture to Stimulate State Economic Development states, "Arts and culture are important to state economies.  Arts and culture-related industries, also known as 'creative industries,' provide direct economic benefits to states and communities:  They create jobs, attract investments, generate tax revenues, and stimulate local economies through tourism and consumer purchases." 


As noted in the NEA study Artists in the Workforce (June 2008), there are two million trained, entrepreneurial working artists across the country who are assets to their communities. Representing 1.4 percent of the U.S. labor force, artists constitute a sizeable class of workers -- only slightly smaller than the total number of active-duty and reserve personnel in the U.S. military (2.2 million). 
In addition to artists, there are many more arts administrators who manage arts institutions including office staff such as accountants and booking agents, production staff such as stage managers, and artistic staff such as ballet masters and artist managers.
According to research by Americans for the Arts, nonprofit arts organizations and their audiences generate $166.2 billion in economic activity every year, support 5.7 million jobs, and return nearly $30 billion in government revenue every year. 

Arts and culture are a good investment with a proven return. Please do not make any further cuts to the CT Commission on Culture and Tourism Budget. Thank you.
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